
'7q QUEBEC DIOCESE.

And here I wish to say that the Eçlitress greatly desires iffassible-to
send the Branch reports to the publisher, as the Secretary of each
Branch sends them, To make this possible the reports must be as
concise as may be, giving a full account of the work done, &c. We
must remember that each word has to-be paid foi, Write on one side
only on quarter sheets of ordinary foolscap. A Diocesan rmeeting will
be held on the 20th to receive Miss Tilly, who has kindly consented
to instruct the Auxiliary in her " Parliamentary Drill " Mrs. Tilton
bas also promised to address the meeting, and Miss Tilly the Juniors,
The felowing was carried, all the members standing :-Resolved-

That the rmembers of the Woman's Auxiliary wish to place on record
their sense of the deep loss the Auxiliary has sustained by the death of
Miss Forsyth, one of the most faithful and devoted of their workers;
and that copies of this resolution be sent to Mrs. Forsyth and Mrs.
Burbtall." The Branch reports were then read and the meeting,
adjourned.

REPORTS OF THE BRANCHES.
ACTONvALE.-Owingto absence of members duringthe summer,

îno meetings were held from July until October. Our annual meeting-
was-held Oct, ist, and the-officers re-elected with the exception of-the
Secretary. Miss Wurtele was elected for that office. We are few in
number, but work earnestly. Our meetings are well attended.
BLACKLAE.-Nearly all the members have adopted the " Two cents a
rmonth captribution." A parcel of magazines have been received,
.also five copies of the Annual Report of the W. A. CAMPBELL'S-
'CORNER, INVER NESS.-Our meetings have been held every month at
Mrs. Tenearre's-with the -usual-attendance. Since the annual meeting

-we have sent to the Treasurer $x.oo towards the -salary of Missjennie
Smith, Japan, and $1.oo towards the education of Miss Willemar.
-Our monthly subscription is now 5c. instead of roc., and we have thus
gained some new members. CATHEDRAL.-The usual weekly sewing
meetings were resumed last week with a very fair attendance and
-several new members. D.nring the summer several useful donations
werereceived-a quilt and some knitted garments, &c. A letter of
thanks was received from Rev. J. K. Matheson for a bale of clothing
sert him to Onion Lake. We hope -to have another bale ready by
the end of this month. This Branch has suffered a severe loss.by the
death of Miss Eleanor Stuart, who was for yeàrs one of our best
workers, Oct. 23rd. CoosHrRE.-Our meetings are regular and
very well attended. We hope to meet regularly during the caming
-inter months. Please send me a few particulars asto what takes
place at the Diocesan quarterly meeting, (The work for the Sunday
School- is Cbhurch Helpers' work. not Auxiliary,.-ED.·)- LE-NNOxvILLE.

-This-Branch-of the W.. A. resumed its monthly meetings in Sept'em-
ber. At thejune meeting Mrs. Ready, our Treasurer, read a most
interesting-original paper on the-life and work of Bishop Smithies, of


